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The Prince George’s County Council convened as the Committee of the Whole on  

September 24, 2020 to consider CB-057-2020.  As proposed CB-057-2020 will establish the 

Homestead Property Tax Credit for the taxable year beginning July 1, 2021 as required by state 

law. 
 

Based on the Consumer Price Index the Homestead property tax credit needs to be set at 101% 

for the taxable year beginning July 1, 2021. 

 

The Homestead property tax credit was created to limit taxable assessment increases on a 

property which serves as the principal residence. 

 

The Office of Law finds CB-057-2020 to be in proper legislative form and legally sufficient with 

no legal impediments to its enactment. 

 

The Policy Analyst Group reports that the enactment of CB-057-2020 relates to anticipated 

revenues for FY’22 for which a budget has not been adopted to date. According to Stanley 

Earley, Director of Office of Management and Budget, at the 101% rate, the County will forgo 

$84 million in revenues. 

 

During the discussion a question was raised as to what would happen if the Council took no 

action. This was referred to the Office of Law. 

 

After discussion, the Prince George’s County Council, sitting as the Committee of the Whole 

reported CB-057-2020 out favorably, 11-0. 

 

 


